SSBC Minutes

Date:

Oct 19, 2010
Location:
North Reading Middle School Library
Attending members: Chuck Carucci, Laurie Witts, Don Kelliher, Steven Nathan, Gerry Venezia, Ed Stiles, Cliff Bowers, Gregg Doble, Helen Maynard, Janene Imbriano, Kathleen Willis (Superintendent of Schools), Jon Bernard (HS Principal)
Attending Associates members:  Jack Pecora, Phil Dardeno, Dan McInnis
Non-voting Members:  Wayne Hardacker (Super. Bldgs & Grnds), John Faucher (MS principal), 
Visitors: Brad Dore (Dore & Whittier)
Absent: Greg Balukonis, Sean Delaney,
Meeting opened 6.35 by Chairman Chuck Carucci
· Motion to accept minutes from 15 Jun meeting by Ed, and 2nd by Don  

· Vote unanimous to accept

· Supt Report

· Sup Willis sent exhibits A & C to MSBA on 16 Sept
· Katie Timmins, from MSBA, received and approved the SSBC roster, after the official additions of Jon and Kathleen
· OPM selection process can move forward with a RFS
· Feasibility Study Agreement (FSA) expected by 22 Oct

· Next step, to get a certificate of legal signing approval

· Town Administrator (TA) is chief procurement officer

· Need to set date for required training for ProPay system

· Phil will talk to Greg B to see if he, as accounting sub-committee lead, can track and submit for payment bills, or if he has can have signing authority as well ( and then training)

· Need to draft a proper document ofr a RFS which must be reviewed (updated) and approved by MSBA before it is sent out

· OPM sub-committee needs to review the form, and review all steps needed for record keeping while conducting the OPM search, as required by MSBA

· 26 Oct 6.30 OPM sub-committee workshop to be held at NRMS

· Chairman report by Chuck Carucci
· Jon and Kathleen were appointed to SSBC at joint SC & BOS meeting

· SC to hold it annual road show, meeting at each school in the district

· SSBC members recommended ot attend to give updates

· Brad Dore distributed HANDOUT prepared by D&W

·  List of similar sized project with their corresponding OPM firms and contact info
· Discussion on the definition of the current project we have in front of the MSBA.  Further discussion about the need to acknowledge to the community the current “New” process as it is and that the previous proposals (combined HS/MS) are certainly desired, but as it stands, not yet on the table.  The discussion continued on how best to be transparent to the town and define the actual process we are required to follow.  And how to avoid putting the combined HS/MS solution out too early to the public.  The discussion concluded with the current and view, publicized at Town Meting, that the new feasibility study will identify the needs of the town, and the most prudent solutions.  Then the MSBA will review various solutions and decide which one they decide to fund, and this will dictate the project we will pursue.
· next meeting 9 Nov at 6.30 pm in NRMS library.
· Motion to adjourn made by Cliff
· 2nd by Steve
· Meeting closed 7:43p

